Interview Notes from Meeting with Chapel Hill-Carrboro Schools Board Representatives

Central West Focus Area Process
December 18, 2012
Present: 

· Mia Burroughs, Member of the Chapel Hill-Carrboro Schools Board 

· Todd LoFrese, Assistant Superintendent of Schools
· Mary Jane Nirdlinger, Chapel Hill Director of Policy and Strategy Initiatives

· Megan Wooley, Chapel Hill Planning Department
· Deana Rhodeside, Rhodeside & Harwell

· Meredith Judy, Rhodeside & Harwell
1. Mia Burroughs is also a member of the Central West Focus Area Steering Committee.

2. The focus of the interview was to provide the town staff and consultants with information about any current and future plans that the Board might have for their school campuses located within the Focus Area, along Estes Drive.
3. Both Ms. Burroughs and Mr. LoFrese noted the following:


a. Safety of the children is their primary mission, including safety related to the transportation logistics of getting children/families to and from school each day.

b. A “fair” number of students walk and bike from their homes (located to the north of the schools) to school each day;  

c. The Board has designated “walk zones” for each of their schools (they will provide these to the team). Each zone comprises an area of approximately 1.5 miles along a direct driving route, although this is tailored by age group. 

d. The schools on Estes Drive have a crossing guard to control the traffic which tends to be heavy both during morning arrival and afternoon dismissal hours.  By necessity, the guard focuses largely on directing vehicular, rather than pedestrian, traffic.

e. The students sometimes walk from the school site to the public library, traveling via Elliott Street. 

4. The Board is in the middle of a long-range facilities study of all of its school sites.  The schools on Estes represent some of the older facilities in the system and will need to be renovated.  There are, however, no current plans to begin renovations.  There are also, at this time, no plans to expand these school facilities.  The open space facilities at the schools appear to be adequate. 

5. The Board is considering the potential location of a new elementary school somewhere near the Carolina North campus site, but no definite plans have been developed at this time. 

6. The Board would have an interest in any plans to develop the site directly to the west of the schools in order to understand what any spillover impacts might be (e.g., parking and traffic patterns) for the school campus. 
